

Republic of the Philippines Department of Education Region X DIVISION OF CAGAYAN DE ORO



Fr. Masterson Avenue, Upper Balulang, Carmen, Cagayan de Oro City

July 2, 2019 ELEASED

DIVISION MEMORANDUM No. <u>COO</u>, s. 2019

TO:

Baldomero Mark B. Meso III

Ely Mamaclay

Prince Gilmar M. Guligado

Crystal Cartel

This Division

Basilisa G. Gayramara Angelito U. Felisilda Marichelle F. Saga Candolyn L. Quilit

FOLLOW-UP MEETING WITH PHILIPPINE RED CROSS ON "RIDGE TO COAST, RAIN TO TAP" PROJECT

- The Philippine Red Cross is implementing "Ridge to Coast, Rain to Tap" project to some of our Public Elementary Schools in our Division.
- This project is in line with our advocacy on WinS Program (Water Sanitation and Hygiene in Schools).
- Relative to this, you are directed to attend the follow up meeting with Philippine Red Cross on July 9, 2019 at the Division Office, 2nd floor canteen, 8am.
- For your information and guidance.

JONATHAN S. DELA PEÑA, Ph.D., CESQ V Schools Division Superintendent

PHILIPPINE RED CROSS

CROSS

Mailing Address: Capitol Compound,
Cagayan de Oro City, Misamis Oriental, 9000, Philippines
Telephone: (088) 856-8855 / 856-6647Email Address
misamis priental@redcross.org.ph

DepEd

AGAYAN DE ORO CITY DIVISION

June 25, 2019

Jonathan S. Dela Peña, Ph.D. CESO VI School Division Superintendent Department of Education Division of Cagayan de Oro City

Attention:

Baldomero Mark B. Meso III

Medical Officer III

Dear Sir:

Humanitarian Greetings!

This letter pertains to the ongoing project of the Philippine Red Cross under the "Ridge to Coast, Rain to Tap" project supported by the Netherlands Red Cross. As conferred during our meeting last February 28, 2019, the project will commence its launching of WASH in Schools activities using the Children's Hygiene and Sanitation Transformation (CHAST) tool beginning this school year 2019-2020. CHAST is an approach for promoting personal hygiene among children and uses a range of exercises about the links between personal hygiene and health. The approach is based upon the premise that hygiene practices are largely acquired during childhood and therefore it is much easier to change children's habits than those of adults.

As an overview, the said project is covering Lumbia Central School, Camaman-an Elementary School, P.N. Roa Sr. Elementary School and Canitoan Elementary School. Relative hereto, various activities and trainings will take place at the beginning of the activity implementation.

In connection to this, we would like to request for a meeting at your good office together with your designated WASH Focal Person and Division Engineer together with the respective School Heads of the aforementioned schools on July 09, 2019 subject to your preferred time of availability. Attached herewith is the agenda of the meeting for your reference. Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned through telephone number (088) 856-88-55 or mobile number +63917-503-9339.

Your favorable response to this request would be most highly appreciated.

Respectfully yours,

Mabelle V. Diez

Chapter Project Coordinator

Noted by:

Christina Marie G. Pelaez, MD OIC, Chapter Administrator

Meer